




MANAGEMENT'S RESPONSIBILITY FOR FINANCIAL REPORTING

The financial statements of South Nation River Conservation Authority are the responsibility of
management and have been approved by the Board.

The financial statements of South Nation River Conservation Authority have been prepared in
accordance with Canadian public sector accounting standards (PSAS). When alternative accounting
methods exist, management has chosen those it deems most appropriate in the circumstances. A
summary of the significant accounting policies are described in Note 2 of the financial statements. These
statements include certain amounts based on management's estimates and judgments.  Management
has determined such amounts based on a reasonable basis in order to ensure that the financial
statements are presented fairly in all material respects.  

The Authority's management maintains a system of internal controls designed to provide reasonable
assurance that assets are safeguarded, transactions are properly authorized and recorded in compliance
with legislative and regulatory requirements, and reliable financial information is available on a timely
basis for preparation of the financial statements. These systems are monitored and evaluated by
management.

The Board of Directors is responsible for ensuring that management fulfills its responsibility for financial
reporting and is ultimately responsible for reviewing and approving the financial statements.  The Board
meets periodically with management and the members' auditors to review significant accounting,
reporting and internal control matters. The Board also considers, for approval by the members, the
engagement or re-appointment of the external auditors. 

The financial statements have been audited by Baker Tilly REO LLP, independent external auditors
appointed by the authority, in accordance with Canadian auditing standards. The accompanying
Independent Auditor's Report outlines their responsibilities, the scope of their examination and their
opinion on the Authority's financial statements.

Steve Densham, Chair  Johanna Barkley, Director of Finance

Finch, ON
March 21, 2024
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